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SOUTH PORT LIFE SAVING CLUB INCORPORATED

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

SEASON 1982/83

Notice is hereby given that the Twenty-fourth Annual General Meeting of the
South Port Life Saving Club Incorporated will be held at the:

2.
3.
4.
5.
6.

9'

10.

1.

12.
13.

ONKAPARINGA CANOE CLUB ROOMS
oN

Sundgy, 5th June 1983

at 11 a.m.

AGENDA

Apologies.

Notice of Meeting.

Confirmation of the Minutes of the Twenty-third Annual General Meeting.
Business arising out of the Minutes.

Correspondence.

Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Twenty-third Annual Report.

Presentation, consideration and adoption of the Twenty-third Annual Financial
Statement and Treasurer's Report.

Motions of which due notice has been given.

8.1 Proposed amendment to Constitution

Constitution to be amended to dllow for an additional officer -
Assistant Secretary/Registrar (see attached for details).

Election of the Officers for the 1983/84 Season.
Consideration and adoption of subscriptions and other amounts payable by

members and officers for the 1983/84 Season.

To determine the maximum amount the Committee may expend on any one item for
the ensuing season.

Congideration of Honoraria and Reimbursements for Season 1982/83.

General Business.

GEOFF MOFFAT
HON. SECRETARY




ATTACHMENT RE PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE CONSTITUTION

In accordance with paragraph 26 of the Constitution, notice is hereby given of the
following proposed amendments to the Constitution and By Laws.

1. Amend paragraph 19 "Officers of the Club" by the addition of Assistant Secretary/
Registrar.

2. Amend paragraph 20 "General Committee" by the addition of Assistant Secretary/
Registrar.

3, Amend the By-Laws by the addition of the following under the heading of "Duties
of Officers"

Assistant Secret Registrar

1) Shall be responsible for keeping minute books of the proceedings of the Committee
and of General meetings and shall produce them at each Committee and/or General
Meeting.

2) Shall be respomsible for keeping such register of Members of the Club as the
Committee may from time to time direct and shall process all applications for
membership and effect annual registration of members with the Surf Life Saving
Association of Australia as required from time to time.

3) Shall be responsible for the co-ordination and distribution of general Club
notices and/or circulars to Members as required.

4) Shall carry out such other duties as delegated by the Honorary Secretary.

4, Amend the By-Laws by the deletion of the following under the "Duties of Officers"

Honorary Secretary

2 Shall keep minute books of the proceedings of the Committee and of general
meetings and produce them at each Committee or General Meeting.

3 Shall keep such register of Members of the Club as the committee from time
to time directs.

Explanation

Because of the ever increasing work load placed on the Honorary Secretary it is seen
as advisable to create the new position of Assistant Secretary/Registrar to handle
some of the more routine matters presently under the control of the Honorary Secretary.

The creation of such a position and the division of duties will allow the Honorary
Secretary to devote his time to the more vital areas under his control and experience
gained in fulfilling the requirements of the position of Assistant Secretary/ﬁegistrar
may prove valuable as training of future Honorary Secretaries.
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT

3eason 1982/83 undoubtedly has been the most eventful in the club's history. The
tragic fire on the long weekend in October set the scene for a season of disruption
and hard work on the part of all members.

Despite the trials and tribulations encountered, all members and supporters should
be proud of the way everybody pulled together to continue the club's growth. Even
though we did not have a clubhouse and the total stock of rescue gear was destroyed,
patrols were maintained, rescues effected, membership continued to grow and
competitively the club had its most successful competitive season, particularly at
national level.

Season 1983/84 presents a series of new challenges. The new clubhouse must be built
and the spirit of sacrifice and innovation so evident last season must be built upon
and consolidated so ag to further the club's development.

I would particularly like to record my thanks to the numerous organisations and
people who came to our aid, the response of the South Australian community was
terrific.

Within the elub I would like to thank all members for their co-operation in
particularly trying circumstances, the way in which you all were able to keep the
name of South Port flying is admired by the rest of the Association.

GEOFF PRICE

SECRETARY'S REPORT

It has been my great pleasure to serve this season as Secretary to Southport 5.L.5.C.

Despite the massive setbacks that we have faced this season the spirit of the club
was strong and I believe it has been a credit to all club members that we were able
to finish the season so well.

The replacement of the clubhouse of course is the top priority for the winter and it
is hoped that this will be finalised by the commencement of next season. At present
plans have been lodged with the Council and applications made under two separate
grants for funding. The outcome of these matters should be known when this report is
in your hands.

We were fortunate to obtain substantial financial and practical help from our fellow
Clubs, 5.A. State Centre and the 5.A., public generally and to them we say thank you
very much for your assistance and confidence. A list of donors is contained in the
body of this report.

We have shown this zeason that we have a club with real guts and I am sure that we
will continue to grow in strength.

GEORF MOFFAT



CAPTAIN'S REPORT

In spite of the tremely trying conditions under which we were forced to operate
during the past season the Club has managed to once again excell in all aspects of
Surf Life Saving.

The complete destruction of our clubrooms and equipment could have had an extremely
detrimental effect on the Club, however tremendous support from the Local Community,
Local and State Governments, kindred Surf Life Saving Clubs and the Association

and last but certainly not least each and every one of the South Port members and
supporters resulted in a year of unparalleled achievement,

Operating from tents on the beach, our patrols maintained a high standard of service
to the members of the public who use South Port beach and although there were
relatively few major incidents they were handled with a high degree of expertise

by our members. Our method of patrolling the beach is due for review and possible
overhaul and during the off season this will be done in an attempt to improve this
function and to encourage a new and enthusiastic approach to this sometimes arduous
task.

In the competition arena we once again acqui'.ted ourselves extremely well. Our
strength in the Board and Ski area is evidence by the winning of every ski event at
the State Championships and winning one Australian Championship and being placed in
another three events in the Ski arena. To all competitors congratulations on a job
well done.

While it is not possible to thank every one for their contribution during the past
season it would be remiss not to acknowledge the fantastic Job done by Mark Gluis
in ensuring that our patrol equipment got on to the beach every week end. Great
effort Gluie - Thanks.

With the prospect of having new clubrooms by the commencement of next season and
having regard to the high level of enthusiasm evident amongst the members, there is

no reason to prevent season 1983/84 being another successful one and I urge all
members to give their full support to ensure that this is so.

SIMON LINDEN

VICE CAPTAIN'S REPORT

The 1982/83 season began and within a few weeks the season seemed destined to be over,
The loss of a club and its gear meant that the pressures upon all members would be
intensified, but the support by all members reduced this pressure dramatically. In
no order, I would like to thank in particular a few people for their continued support
throughout the season.

(1) Mark Gluis (Club House Director or Driver).
(2) Peter Wooden (Gear Steward).

(33 Moana 3.L.3.C.

54 Glenelg S.L.5.C.

5) Port Noarlunga 5.L.5.C.

But unfortunately many of our members did not complete the requirements for patrolling
either in the form of penalty patrols or did not complete the required 20 hours.
Patrols have been looked upon as a dull by product of being a member of a Surf Life
Saving Club. In relation to this object, the Club Captain, Simon and I have met and
are in the process of producing new ideas in order to produce a safe environment for
the public in terms of good patrolling members,

Je



ViCx CAPTAIN'S REPORT CONTINUD

On the bright side, the beach was patrolled for a record 2,314.5 hours but again the
average hours patrolled by each member was below 30 hours (29.3 hours). David Watt
again ran away with the Patrol Hours Trophy with a record of 133 hours. I would
also like to commend M Goldfinch, K Stephens, M Parsons, D Cakebread, K Wilson,

J Jones, N Shelton and J Nearmy who all patrolled for over 50 hours.

Ir. conclusion, I would urge that next year all members approach patrols with a more
positive approach and all commitments be completed at the end of the season rather

than the beginning of the next season. It has been suggested that registration will
be subject to completion of patrol commitments.

SHANE WOODEN

CHISF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

The annual apology to the Advance Resuscitation hopefuls had become an unacceptable
embarassment so we reversed the programme to cater for them, the long list of
Certificates gained and re—exams completely justified the exercise.

Unfortunately when we progressed to the Bronze medallion, the level of dedication
varied dramatically, in spite of the instructor's persistent emphasis on the need for
swim fitness and the development of belt, board, ambu and oxy skills there were still
some candidates who had not started to properly apply themselves by the time the
examination day rolled around. I seriously considered reducing the squads but
eventually took a gamble that the fire related sympathy vote would save the day if
things got sticky and 1 presented the whole batch on the prescribed day. Two squads
sailed through and one was rejected but a combination of hurt pride and resentment

at their "unfair treatment" spurred this group on to become, within two short weeks,
the best Bronze squad that I have seen South Port present.

Once the challenge of that examination was over, routine Profficiency testing and
Qualifying and Resuscitation Certificate instruction and examination kept us occupied
until the New Year when I assessed the remaining Bronze and Qualifying aspirants as
generally uncommitted and closed off for the season.

Naturally the fire created problems for my Bronze squads but these were neutralised
through the generosity of the Port Noarlunga Club, they gave us access to all gear
and facilities and we have every reason to be grateful for this magnificent support.
It seems that all sections of the Club have helped me in the last year but I must
single out Don Brady, Glen Steel and John Nearmy (Superfish) for the many hours of
instruction undertaken between them, my workload was reducted to a tolerable level
ané our combined efforts have enabled South Port to achieve a record number of
Association Awards.

Having ghost written the Club House Director's report I believe it would be
discourteous to the members rephrase his closing comments to give them added weight
however I honestly would not complain too much if our Clubhouse was rebuilt and recady
for occupation by late September «.c..... at the latest:

MICHAKL SHEAD



GEAR STEWARD'S RMPORT

No doubt in all reports btiwre will be mentioned the loss of our Clubhouse and the
difficulties associated with this loss,

In my particular case, the patrol equipment we used was loaned to us by other Clubs
or provided new through the financial support of individuals, service groups and
business men. The equipment required minimum preparation for the beginning of the
season and little maintenance during the season. The assistance I received in
providing the Patrol Equipment required, including the trailer, necessary to man our
beach throughout the 1982/83 season was top class.

I could spend pages listing Clubs and individuals that supported Southport throughout
the season and of patrol captains and patrolling members whose tolerance and
understanding under difficult conditions was very commendable. I would however like
to make mention of just a few outstanding supporters during the 1982/83 season.

Glenelg S.L.S.C. who assisted in every way possible, they were responsible for
providing most of the necessary patrol equipment (including an: L.R:B. Complete). To
Lenny Bastham and Merv Riches who spent hours and hours modifying and constructing a
trailer specially designed to pur specific needs. Lastly to Mark Gluis who week after
week provided a transport service between our storage shed at Port Noarlunga to our
patrol location.

I commend the Patrols for their efforts and for their loyalty in a situation which
could have led to discontent, dissatisfaction and even retirement or transfer.

We have successfully completed 1982/83 under difficult conditions. I can only hope
that we are not confronted withthe same problems at the start of the 1983%/84 season,

Major Donors of Rescue Equipment

S.A. Police Force - Blue Light Disco Two Mullins Surf Reels
I.v.A.5. Aust Ltd Rescue Board "Genesis"
Noarlunga Rotary Rescue Board and Rescue Tubes
Advertiser Ltd Stretcher/First Aid Kit
Hills Industries Ltd Tubing (Trailer & Racks)
Lonsdale 0il Refinery Patrol Tower
John Martins Blankets
Lonsdale Sheet & Metal Use of Factory & Equipment
Noarlunga Bowling Club Malibou "Genesis"
Christies Beach Lions Malibou

Patrol Tent
Coca Cola Ltd Patrol Shelter

Oxy Vivg

PETER WOODEN



BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT

Well, another year is over and what a year it's been. Unfortunately two boat crews
were prepared to row last year, but due to circumstances beyond our control, rowing
this season didn't eventuate.

Many thanks to those members during the winter part of the year for helping to prepare
the boat for the water. Due to the fire and the loss of the boat and everything that
resembled boaties equipment it was impossible to keep the boat crews together as
other areas of competition were available to some.

Many thanks to West Beach for the offer of the "Barracuda" for the season. As a few
more members became disinterested in rowing I found it very hard to get a crew
together, thus the boaties didn't appear in the year of 82-83.

This year however appears to have enlightened hopes of the boat crews due to the kind
donation of the "Hawaiian Tropic" from the Bronte club., Those members interested in
rowing this season will be pleased to know that a bit of manual labour is required

in making the "Hawaiin Tropic" seaworthy, i.e. sanding, varnishing etc. Therefore

I would like to say HELP!! is neseded. The sooner it is ready for the water the sooner
boat crews will be a part of the furniture again at the club.

For the club to have up to date equipment it is necessary to raise funds for gear.

The surfboat is the most expensive piece of competition equipment in the club
(approximately $8,000 new) yet it doesn't necessarily have priority over other
competition club gear. Therefore I appeal to all members to support your club whenever
any fundraisers come up during the year to help raise funds for competition equipment
e.g. boards, skis, reels, boat, oars etc. This can only be achieved by your support.

1 would like to wish all members of 5.P.S5.L.S.C. a prosperous 1983-84 seagson.
IN SUPPORT OF BOATIES REVIVAL

YOUR 25 FT BOAT CAPTAIN
D. GEORGE GARDNER

CLUB HOUSE DIRKCTOR'S REPORT

We always found it hard to accept the pointless petty vandalism that so often
accompanied the monotonously regular clubhouse breakins, so after a particular messy
visitation early last winter we launched "Operation Fortress Drapers Nest" to completely
secure the canteen area, obviously once they could not get at the chocolates and cool
drinks the forced entries would cease so therefore would the senseless damage that so
often followed. It is history that this brilliant strategy was never fairly tested,
while the fortification was in progress we twice lost every pane of our seaward

windows, courtesy the vandals, and then to add insult to injury they topped off their
Labour Day weekend celebrations with the fire that destroyed the Clubhouse and contents.

This untimely loss of our building and equipment forced upon us the mobile lifestyle
of gypsies, trailers and tents became our way of life and in a year that saw us
successfully conduct one Junior and two Senior Carnivals, one being the State Titles,
the resultant workload was horrific but the response of all sections of the Club was
such that the only major complaint aired was the toilets, and boy did they ever need
airinge.

I became deeply involved in the endless shuttling of the mobile clubhouse, namely two
trailers which contained the canteen and patrol gear but the number of trailers
multiplied like rabbits in plague at carnival time as almost everything was trailed
along the waterfront from Port Noarlunga. We are deeply indebted to Reynella Datsun
for their generous donation of 4 wheel drive vehicles throughout the season and we

6.



CLUB_HOUSE DIRECTOR'S REPORT CONTINUED

would be remiss if we did not also include a special vote of thanks to Stephen Binks
and Marion and Tony Wilson for their labour of love in the season past, in a year
when so much was thrust upon us, these three were outstanding for the uncomplaining
way in which they handled far more than their fair share.

By the season's close tents and trailers had ceased to be a novelty, just plain hard
work so I close with the hope that they will not be called into service at all next

year.

MARK GLUIS

SOCIAL SECRETARY'S REPORT

As we all know Season 82/83 proceded under extreme difficulties due to lack of a
clubhouse. Lack of a general meeting place resulted in some difficulties in
communication in rzlation to social events.

The people who organised the club tent over the weekends went a long way in developing
a good social atmosphere and I thank that gallant band sincerely.

Barbecques became a regular event held mainly at the Canoce Club. These were all well
attended and generally very successful. I wish to personally thank Brian Steel and
Geoff Price for the assistance with barvecques as well as those unsung heroes, the
Cooks (even a group of Cadets).

The two major functions for the season were the dinner at Alden Manor and the New
Year's Eve Dance held at the Canoe Club, both functions were well attended. The
Room in which the dinner was held was a little small for the number of people present
and this marred the success of the evening. The dinner next season is scheduled to
be held at Surf House, West Lakes. We have the spacious Top Room to ourselves.

The New Year's KEve Dance was particularly successful and thanks tothose members who
assisted in organising the evening.

I would also like to thank the Onka Canoe Club and its members for the use of their
facilities throughout the Year.

DON BRADY.

7.



JUNIOit DBELAGATES REPORT

A year in which the club was placed under additional pressures with the loss of our
clubhouse facilities, but to the credit of all the effect on our activities passed
without comment or complaint. A special thank you from our Junior lMembers must go
to all who assisted in keeping the supply of hot dogs, soft drinks and sweets flowing.

Our efforts at carnivals this season was most pleasing when we consider the number of
our competing members.

A thank you must also go to .the parents and friends who assist with our training
programmes and the committee hope that their support and assistance will continue.

Again our club was well represented in the Junior State Team and all performed
creditably in their events,

To the 13 year olds who pass into the Senior ranks, the Junior Committee trust that
the time spent with us has been rewarding and we look forward to your continued
involvement with Southport.

IVAN CAKEBREAD.

THUASUKER'S RiPORT

Due to the fire I, like most of the committee, hsve found my position most demanding
this/past season, In total over $50,000 passed through the general club account in
1982/83.

Currently club balances total almost $14,000 which along with our impending insurance
claim for $62,714 should see us in a sound financial position from which to begin
the rebuilding of the clubhouse in the forthcoming season. I would like to thank
Marion Wilson and her clan of helpers whose efforts, despite primitive facilities,
managed to raise over $6,000 of canteen profit over the course of las summer.

‘"he major source of income this year has come from local community groups who have
seen the necessity for the re-establishment of our club.

At the time of audit expected income includes a considerable donation towards
rebuilding from the West Beach Apex Club and our share of the remaining profits from
the 1982 Australian Titles. (Problems with insurance has considerably delayed the
final division of this money). Finally, the audited statements do not bring into
account debtors and it is expected that such debts will be recovered early in the
1983%/84 financial season.



$21,202

7,041
(283)

20

$12,230
1,000
2,143
96,615
3,811
2,312
58,111
39,958
$18,153

4,810
983
37

BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30/4/83

Accumulated Funds as at 1/5/82
Add Surplus (Deficit) Fér Year (Snrs.; 20,110

EJnrs. 69%
Wom.
Aux.) 498

Add Outstanding Insurance Claim

Less Depreciation For Year
Accumulated Funds as at 30/4/83

Represented by:-

FIXED ASSET3 AT OFFICERS VALUATION 30/4/83

Club House

Share of Premised with Canoe Club
Furnishings

Life Saving Equipment

Power Boat

Junior Equipment

less Provision for Depreciation

CUZRENT ASSETS

Senior Accounts 12,269
Junior Accounts 933
Women's Auxilliary Account 137

Stock on Hand
Insurance Clain

9.

823,442

1,000

12,600
1,264
1,500

16,364

00
$12,964

13,939
14185
_62,714
$90,804



STATEMENT OF INCOM: & BXP.NDITURE YEAR ZNDING 30/4/83

INCOME

Subscriptions
Donations

City of Noarlunga
Jept. of Rec. & Sport
State Centre Appeals
Rolling Surf Lotteries
Club Lotteries
Canteen

Australian Titles
fashion Parade

Tour A/c collections
Fun Run

Interest

1,375
11,635
2,000
775
3,N7
3,436
1,838
6,007
2,146
2,130
235
129
156

$35,719

10.

EXPENDITURE
Light and Power 544
Phone 2595
Postage 303
Printing 627
Social 1,317
Club House Repair 1,103
Bquipment Repair 576
Petrol 1,240
Honoaria 500
Gear Subsidies 2,824
Licences & Registrations 121
Water Rates 82
Oxygen A
Freight 663
Carnival Fees 374
Tours 1,000
State Title sxpenses 851
Uniforms 889
Trophies 1,029
S.A. Canoe Racing Committee 500
Sundry 802
Surplus 20,110

$35,779



APPLICATION OF SURPLUS

Purchase of Gear

11,464
Increase in Canteen Stock 1,187
12,651
Change in Bank Accounts
Increase in General Acc. 5201
Increase in Tour Acc. 235
Increase in Investment Acec. 2,133
7,639
less Decrease in Canteen Acc. 180 -180
$20,110

1.



STATEMENT OF INCOME & BEXPENDITURE YBAR ENDING 30/ 4/ 83
JUNIOx DIVISION
1COME NXPENDITURE
Donations 338 Boards 85
Subs. 260 Bathers 2
Japs 48 Trailer Registration 14
Jwimathon 169 Carnival Fees 60
Phot os 38 Swimming 30
Drinks 15 Surplus 693
Interest 16
$884 $884
APPLICATION OI* SURPLUS

Increase in Junior Gemeral Account 685

Increase in Junior Travel Account 8

$693

12,



STATEMENT OF INCOME & BXPENDITURE Y:AR ENDING 30/4/83

WOLEN?S AUXILLIARY

INCOME EXPENDITURE
Social Functions & Raffles 496 Publicity T
Interest 9 Surplus 498
$505 $505

APPLICATION OF SURPLUS

Increase in Bank Account $498

ORS' REPORT

We have examined the books as presented by the South Port 5.L.3.C. (Senior, Junior
and Women's Auxilliary) and are of the opinion that the accompanying Income and

Expenditure Statements represent a fair view of the transactions of the Club for the
period 1/5/82 to 30/4/83.

The attached Balance Sheet is a fair statement of the assets of the Club. We have

examined the bank statements of the accounts produced and hereby verify the closing
balance of funds at bank.

R.J. HAYO A.A.S.A.
M. COPLEY

(HON. AUDITORS)

135,



PUBLICITY OFFICER'S REPORT

The past eight months have been a fairly easy task as far ar the duties of Publicity
Officer are concerned.

Since the fire the majority of club members have been involved in fund raising
activities both within the club and to a larger extent, have been working in
conjunction with various service groups and business houses to raise funds to
assist with rebuilding.

Judging from the response from both South Australia and interstate, the club, thanks
to the untiring efforts of many of its members, has had its aims and requirements
made known to a larger cross section of the community than would normally be possible.

PETER SUTTON

I.8.B. REPORT

After losing 99% of our I.R.B. equipment in the fire, I am now pleased to report that
as of May 1983, the club has two new motors, a new Zodiac Hull with one piece floor
and the majority of tools, spares etc. to once again be fully operational.

Many thanks to Glenelg 5.L.3.C. for the loan of a hull and motor, Port Noarlunga
Primary School Aquatics group for the use of both their craft and facilities, Port
Noarlunga 3.L.5.C. for the use of their premises to clean boats, motors and the like,
and to numerous power craft personnel from other clubs who were only too happy to
lend bits and pieces when we needed them.

It was good to see one more qualified driver join the ranks this season, and I would
take this opportunity to thank drivers, crew and all those "cheerful" "volunteers"??

who carried the Duck up the beach - without these people it would have been impossible
to provide even the limited service that was available this year.

PETER SUTTON

CANTEEN REPORT

Despite all our set backs we were able t0 maintain a popular and well patronised
canteen on the beach. This was very successful and we were able to raise nearly $6,000.

1 would like to thank all those that helped and the many donors such as Aibre Solaire.

In particular I would like to thank Mark Gluis for his help which was always forthcoming
even if he did hate to put up the tent.

ITARTIOL WILSON

14-



DCNORS

The following people and organisations donated time, money and practical help to
assist us due to the clubhouse fire and to them we extend our sincere thanks.

Port Noarlunga Aquatic Centre
S.A. State Centre

Brighton 5.L.S.C.

Christies Beach S.L.3.C.

Port Noarlunga S5.L.5.C.

North Haven S.L.S5.C.

Frieda CorpeCommunity Kindergarten Inc.
CIG lMedishield

Rotary Club of Noarlunga

Mrs Peg Kirk

C.W.A. Christies Beach

Moana Seaford Y Women's Club
R G Trevena

Tilley Murphy Hughes & Co.

G & G Anderson

Rldorado Restaurant Tennant Creek
West Beach Apex Club

Balfour Wauchope

Abby Canvas

Lions Club of Christies Beach
Australian Indust. Welders
Sister B Crawford

Target Australia

Fitch The Rubber Man

Pulsar Quartz

Wallis Theatres

5AD

Complete Cycles

Mrs J Randall

Mrs V Nies

Mr T Yokoyama

K Bromley

CWA Port Noarlunga

Elanora Apex

S.B.3.A. Staff Charitable & Pres. Society

Port Lincoln S.L.5.C.
Middle Brook Wineries
R Hurrell

Port licarlunga Hotel Sports & Social Club

Noarlunga Senior Citizens Club
Brighton Hotel Social Club
R Kajkan

Blue Light Disco

Seacliff 5.0L.5.C.
PortiiBRlliott S.Li.3%C.

Moana 3.L.3.C.

Glenelg 5.L.3.C.
Corporation of City of Noarlunga
Exel Southern Vales Inc.
Scout Assn. of Aust. Whyalla Branch
Queensland State Centre
Lonsdale Sheet Metal

Glover Gibbs Pty Ltd

D Parks

Inner Wheel Club Adelaide Bast
Mrs M A FcLoughlin

Aldinga 5.L.3.C.

Tennant Creek Hotel

BP Australia

G Ellery

Reem Woven Products
Colonnades

Don Cameron Annexes

Shell Garage Port Noarlunga
Myer Stores - Colonnades
Wirra Wirra Wines

L'Oreal Products

Exacto Knitwear

Messenger Newspapers

Mrs P Leach

Perry Park Friendship Group
Mr. M Hunt

Mr R Nies

Tower Club Glenelg

Kiwanis Club - Glenelg

I5AS Australia

Rotary Club lNoarlunga liast
Bronte 5.L.3.C.

Miss M Lagergren

Peaples Pier Club

Rex Hotel Staff Social Club
Port Hoarlunga Bowling Club
Anchor Foods

Port Stanvac Refineries

If for any reason I have missed someone please accept my apologies. The response
was overwhelming,

GEOFF MOFFAT

15.



SASON

1959/60
1960/ 61

1961/62
1962/63
1963/64
1964/65
1965/66
1966/67
1967/68
1968/69

1969/70

1970/71
1971/72
1972/73
1973/74
1974/75

1975/76
1976/77
1977/78
1978/79
1979/80
1980/81
1981/82

1982/83

SOUTH PORT S.L.3.C.

- HONOUR BOARD

PRESIDENT

G. CORNWALL
F. HAIRIS

MVAILS
wVANS
. BEVANS
. BVANS
EVANS
. WVANS

BBy B BB [ o

L. ..VANS

L. EVANS
L. BVANS
L. EVANS
G. PRICE
G. PRICE

G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE

G. PRICE

G.A. CORNWELL
G.C.R. PRICE

P.MM. HARRIS
A.C. HARRIS
G-If'{- HANN

KLAPNAN JONES
. KNAPIAN JOLES

CAPTAIN

7. HAKRIS
G. FRICE

G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICE
G. PRICH

G.I1. BELLERY

R. 10O
(D. McLuOD
(r. 1AYO

(R. ROE
(¢ GIBBONS

C. GIBBONS
C. GIBBONS
C. GIBBONS
B. WIL3ON
A. HIGGS

A. HIGGS
A, HIGGS
A. HIGGS
A. HIGGS
S. LINDEN
S. LINDEN
3. LINDEN

S. LINDEN

FOUNDATION MEMBERS

16,

SECRETARY

G. PRICE

R. MAYO
F. COPPINS

D. McLEOD
D. McLEOD
D. McLkOD
D. McLEOD

(
(

M. KE

SLAI

R. DLIAYO
R. MAYO
G. PRICE

I. KEELAN

G. BAKER
G. BAKER
J. HAYES
R. MAYO

B. WILSON
B. MANNING

J. SIITH
. SMITH
. SMITH
. SMITH

« SMITH

. SMITH
3. LINDEN

. MOFFAT

C.E.
M.L.
R.A.
G.I.
D.J.

J
J
J
J. SMITH
J
J
2
G

HATN
ELLIOTT
LDGE
ELLERY
ALBZANDER

TREASURER

G. FRICE
D. McLEOD

D. McLEOD
. McLEGD
G. PO3THR
R. MMAYO
R. MAYO
R. IMAYO
R. IMAYO
G. PRICE

P. KESLAK

. KUBLAN
KEELAN
. BAKER
. BAKER

oy et lesfate B @b G362 Rk

PRICE
. MANNING
. SMITH
. SMITH
. SMITH
. SMITH
. SMITH

. SMITH
(M. WOODEN

M. WOCDEN

—~
(3

BLATCHFORD



SEASON

1959/60
1960/61
1961/62
1962/63
1963/64
1964/65

1965/66
1966/67
1967/68
1968/69

1969/70
1970/71

1971/72
1972/73
1973/74
1974/75
1975/76
1976/77
1977/78
1978/19
1979/80
1980/81
1981/82
1982/83

E

(
(

%

SO0UTH PORT S.L.5.C. — HONOUR BOARD

VICE CAPPATN

+*
#*
*
F. HARRI3
R. HARRIS
G. STAGG

G. STAGG
P. KEELAK
P. BARTLETT

P. BARTLETT
R. ROE

C. GIBBONS
M. SCULYER

M. SCOLY®&R
B. WILSON

B. WILION
B. WILSON
F. BLATCHFORD
M. GIBBONS
D. CROFT
S. BINKS
M. WOODEN
M. JOODEN
M. WOODEN
M. WOODEN
M. WOODEN
S. WOODEN

L. EVANS
C. GIBBONS
Y. STEPHENS
R. MAYO

BOAT CAPTAIN

#*
#*
*

*

J. MALLEE
G.D. FPERRETT

D. McLEOD
G.D. FERRETT
i, MAYO

R. MAYO

P. DIXON

(R. IAYO
(D. GARDNER

D. GARDNER
D. GARDNER
D. ALEXANDER
C. GIBEONS
D. ALEXANDER
R. PUMMEROY
R. MAYO

J.. HUDDY

R. ATKINSON
M. GLUIS

T. SMALLWOOD
G. GARDNER

LIFE MEMBERS

BOARD CAPTAIN

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR

PRICE
SMITH
McLEOD
HIGGS

- = R I D |

17.

*
*

*

G.D. FERRETT
G.D. FERRETT
M. KEWLAN

G.D. FERRETT
R. VAWSER
L. MOSES
I. PALMER

P. ADCOCK

P. DIXON

P. DIXON
S. BINKS
. GIBBONS
JACOBS
.. DIXON
DIXON
WOODEN
. WOODEN
WOODEN
. WOODEN
WOODEN
STEEL

—t
==

W b9 W " " " "

=

WATT
G. HANN
C. POORD
M. SHEAD

*
*

*

G. HANN
D. McLEOD

McL%0D
. HANN

. HANK
. HANN
. DEXON
. DIXON

ool o B B -p H e TR =

B.DIXON

B. DIXON

B. WILSON
D. RICHARDS
D. RICHARDS
K. GARDNER
M. SHEAD
G. HANN

G. HANN

M. SHEAD
M. SHEAD
M. SHEAD
M. SHEAD
M. SHEAD

(>

. FERRETT

. ALEXANDER
HOODEN

. BINKS

b st

1



STATISTICS SEASON 1982/83

Membership

Life lMembers
Associate
Active Reserve
Active

Cadets

Junior Division

Association Awards

Instructors Certificates
Bronze Medallions

Qualifying Certificates
Resuscitation Certificates
IRB R.aminers Certificate
IRB Instructors Certificate
IRB Drivers Certificate

Jet Boat Drivers Certificate

Hesusitation Inst. Certificate

Patrols

Total Patrol Hours

Average Patrol Hours
(per member)

Rescues

First Aid Treatments

State Centre Officers etc

Club

Michael Shead

Morris Peacock

Robert Mayo

Robert Mayo/George Hann
Geoffrey Price

Michael Shead

Competition Coaches

Bob Mayo
Andy Higgs
Simon Linden

Trophy Winners 1982/83

Most outstanding
Club Member

Captain's Trophy

Most Dedicated
Patrol Member

Most Outstanding
Competitor

18.

1982/83 1981/82

16 s

54 21

5 28

4 vl

M 44

20 29

260 222

14 10

9 8

16 2

= 2

1 S

2 e

1

2314.5 1921 1/4
29.3 32 1/2

4 T

19 21

Junior Activities Liaison Officer
Medical Advisor

FManance Committee

State Selection Committee
Association Trustee

State Board of Management

March Past
Beach Events
Surf Ski

Geoff Moffat

John Nearmy

David Watt

Darren Goldsworthy



Trophy Winners 1982/83 Continued

Club Champions

Veteran Andy Higgs
Open Shane Wooden
Junior Andrew Peacock
Cadet David Pummeroy

Weekly Swim

Veteran Don Brady

Senior Scott Wooden

Junior Darren Goldsworthy

Cadet Tim Peacock

Ladies Jenny Riches

Champion Patrol Stephen Binks (Captain)

R. Atkinson
L. Horne

K. Stephens

D. Cakebread

E. Sutherland
J. Nearmy

S. Grussenmayer
T. Stephens

5. Golding

State Championships — South Port February 12th and 13th

Ovzrall Position 2nd -

March Past 1st
Cadet Surf Teams 3rd
Cadet Ski Teams Relay 1st
Surf Ski Relay 1st
lialibu Board Relay 2nd
Taplin Relay 3rd
Junior Surf Ski Relay 1st
" n 1" n 31‘(1
Cadet Malibu Board Teams 1st
Relay
Junior Surf 3rd A. Peacock
Veteran Surf 2nd D. Brady
Surf Ski 1st Shane Wooden
3rd Scott Wooden
Veteran Surf 3ki 1st Z. Linden
Veteran Long Board 2nd D. Brady
Cadet Surf 1st T, Peacock
Cadet Run Swim Run 2nd. T+ Peacock
Junior Surf Ski 1st 2. Gray
2nd J. Wright
Srd M. Tree
Cadet Surf Ski 1st Do Pummeroy
Junior Long Board 2nd D. Goldsworthy
3rd A. Peacock
Double Ski 1st M. Wooden/Shane Wooden
Frd Scott Wooden/I Hodgen
Junior Double Ski ist A Peacock/J Wright
Junior Malibu 1st D. Goldsworthy
2nd A. Peacock
Junior Beach Sprint 2ad D. Arnold
Junior Beach ﬁlags rd D. Arnold
Cadet Beach Flags 2nd P. BEllery

19.



State Championships Continued

Veteran Beach Flags 3rd
Iron Man 2nd
Junior Iron Man 1st
2nd
Srd
First Aid srd

G. Baker

Scott Wooden
D. Goldsworthy
A. Peacock

J.. Wright

Australian Championships - Clifton Beach Tasmania, March 4th, 5th and 6th.

Junior Iron Man 1st
Cadet Ski 1st
Ski Relay 3rd
Double Ski 3rd
Junior Ski 3rd

Darren Goldsworthy

David Pummeroy

Mark, Shane, Scott Wooden
Shane and Mark Wooden

Ian Rowling

Australian Championship Medal Winners

Year
1978
1979

1980

1981

1982

1983

Venue
Kingsecliff, N.S.W.

Trigg Island, W.A.

Maroochdore, Qld.

Wanda, N.S.W.

Moana, S.A.

Clifton Beach, Tas.

20,

Event Name
Cadet Single Ski 3rd Scott Wooden
Cadet Malibu 2nd Ian Hodgen
Junior Iron Man 3rd Scott Wooden
Junior Double Ski 1st Scott Wooden

Ian Hodgen
Open Single Ski 1st Mark Wooden
Open Double Ski 2nd Mark Wooden

Shane Wooden
Junior Single 3Ski 3rd Scott Wooden
Open Ski Helay 1st Mark Wooden

Shane Wooden
Scott Wooden

Cadet Malibu 1st Andrew Yeacock
Cadet Single Ski 2nd Andrew Peacock
Open Double Ski 2nd Mark Wooden
Shane Wooden
Junior Single Ski 3rd Ian Hodgen
Junior Iron Man 1st Darren Goldsworthy
Cadet Ski 1st David Pummeroy
Ski Relay 3rd Mark, Shane, Scott
Wooden
Double Ski 3rd Shane and Mark Wooden
Junior Ski 3rd Ian Rowling



